March 24, 2000
Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex Room 039

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601

RE:
HB 318 GA, SFA1

Dear Gilmore:


The proposed amendment to HB 318 GA provides for persons employed as trial commissioners to participate in KERS to the extend of purchasing service credit under various provisions.  The bill does not clearly address whether the individuals affected would actually be participants in the retirement system.


We have previously been advised by our actuary that Section 415 of the Internal Revenue Code prohibits a public defined benefit plan from allowing non-participants to purchase service credit in the retirement system.  


The amendment as drafted appears to be in conflict with federal law.

Sincerely, 

Pamala S. Johnson

General Manager

